”NATO Charity Bazaar” ASBL
Ave Jules Bordet 66, Boîte 10, 1140 Brussels, Belgium.

No: 874.358.592

Annual General Meeting

17 April 2012
The General Meeting started at 10h05
In Attendance:  24 Full Members were present or represented

Absent: Artist’s Corner, Bulgaria, France, Georgia, Hungary, Iceland, Luxembourg, NIC, Portugal, Romania, Sweden, Switzerland, FYROM
 and the USA
1. Welcome – Susanne Christtreu (Acting President) / president@natocharitybazaar.org 
1.1. Overview of Agenda
Before going through the agenda, Susanne thanked all of the members attending the meeting and apologized for the fact that they did not receive the “calling notice” until the day before the meeting, due to technical difficulties.  She explained that the “calling notice” was sent out two weeks before the date of the meeting.  However, yesterday afternoon we received a notice that none of the addressees had received the mail! She ensured the members that we will do our best to make sure that future calling notices to the General Assembly meetings reach all of our members in a timely manner.  The members voted unanimously to continue with the meeting, despite the late calling notice.
1.2. Board Constellation / Welcome to new members
Before welcoming new members, Susanne informed the members that, as there have been no offers to accept the position of the President, the Board agreed to appoint Susanne as the President, which she accepted along with her duties as Sponsorship Coordinator.  She then explained that Jette Holm Kristensen has agreed to assume the position of Vice-President, while retaining her position as Bazaar Coordinator & Web De​signer.

A motion to confirm the above Board appointees was made and seconded.  The vote by the General Assembly resulted in the unanimous con​firmation of the new Board appointees.
Susanne then presented the 2012 Board:

President / Sponsorship: Susanne Christtreu
Vice-President / Bazaar Coordinator / Web Designer:
Jette Holm Kristensen
Treasurer:

  Alessandra Foresti
Assistant Treasurer:



Biljana Miralovic
Secretary / Membership:Linda Skou


Restaurant Coordinator:Venus Kardal 

Assistant Restaurant Coordinator:


Mine Arslan
Tombola Coordinator:
  Rebecca Verdoes

Assistant Tombola Coordinator:  


Nadia Jurgova 
Charity Coordinators:
  Maryse Van Bussel (Belgian) 
& 
Katia Abinader (International)
Assistant Charity Coordinators: Ilona Kiukucane

&
Alessandra Vallosio 
& 
Laurence Wosolsobe

Honorary President:
  Ms. Elisa Harris

Honorary Vice-President:



Ms. Kati Schmidt
Susanne welcomed the following new members: Julia Vejic (2nd ANR Croatia); Kadri Raudkivi (ANR Estonia) and Heidi Minole (ANR Norway). Approval of these members as well as any other new members will occur at the May meeting.
1.3. Approval of minutes – 30 March 2012
As the minutes were received so late, Susanne suggested that we vote on the approval of them at the next meeting on May 8th, with which all agreed.
2. Participation Questionnaire – Susanne Christtreu (President) / president@natocharitybazaar.org  

Susanne informed the members that the date of this year’s Bazaar (Sunday, November 18th) has been officially approved by Ambassador Eaton.  She reminded everyone that the deadline for submitting the Participation Questionnaire is June 10th.
3. Bazaar Update – Jette Holm Kristensen (VP / Bazaar Coordinator / Web Designer) / coordinator@natocharitybazaar.org 

Following a short introduction, Jette went through some preliminary instructions, reminding the members that key dates to plan for are Novem​ber 18th (the Bazaar) and November 19th – 23rd (After Sales).  
She proceeded by explaining how to navigate our web site as members, informing the members that she has also created a Facebook site, as she is certain that we will be able to get even more coverage/publicity this way.  To access the site, simply go on the home page of the NCB website and click on the Facebook “f” right above the “Charity Spotlight” area on the top right-hand side of the page.  Once you arrive at the Facebook site, click on “Likes” and you will automatically become a “friend”!
4. Treasurer Update – Alessandra Foresti (Treasurer) / treasurer@natocharitybazaar.org 
Alessandra introduced herself and her assistant, Biljana Marilovic, who will be able to stand in for her at whatever event, her full-time job hinders her in attending, such as Board meetings, General Assembly meetings, bake sales, etc. Alessandra also gave an overview of the total amount obtained so far from our sponsors up to now.  She then encouraged the members to contact either of them should they have any “treasury” related questions.

5. Membership/Bake Sale Update – Linda Aziz Skou (Secretary/Membership/Bake Sales)/secretary@natocharitybazaar.org
Linda explained the membership information sheet to the members, urging all of the nations to please help her keep our membership up to date.  She also explained that it is NOT necessary to fill out the information sheet at each meeting if there are no changes in the information.  How​ever, she implored the members to remember to inform her in advance of the planned departure of any members of the GA team, as well as to make sure that any new members submit to her all of the requested membership information.
She then reminded all of the members that our next Bake Sale will be held on June 7th.  She is looking forward to everyone’s support.
6. Charity Update – Katia Abinader & Maryse Van Bussel (Charity Coordinators) / coordinator@natocharitybazaar.org 
6.1. Maryse explained that we have received about three (3) Belgian charity applications so far, but ensured the members that this is not unusual, as the deadline for applications is not until May 1st.  She then reminded the members that we will be holding the lottery for visiting the Belgian cha​rity applicants at the June 5th meeting. We will have more information on this at the May meeting.
6.2. Katia explained that she has received one (1) International charity application so far, but again ensured the members that this is normal.  Most of the applications will not arrive until the last few days of April.  She then went through the 2012 Funding Application and Guidelines form stres​sing the importance of ensuring that all of the information requested is provided, as failure to do so will result in disqualification.
7. Tombola Update – Rebecca Verdoes (Tombola Coordinator) / tombola@natocharitybazaar.org 
Rebecca introduced herself and her assistant, Nadia Jurgova, (ANR Slovakia).  She invited the members to volunteer to help them.  She then reminded the mem​bers that it is not too early to begin working on getting their Tombola prizes – two (2) from each country at a value of not less than 100€ each.
8. International Restaurant Update – Venus Kardal (Restaurant Coordinator) / restaurant@natocharitybazaar.org 
Venus introduced herself and her assistant, Mine Arslan, and explained to the members that all necessary information concerning the Interna​tion​al Restaurant will be forthcoming at future meetings.
9. Sponsorship Update – Susanne Christtreu (President / Sponsorship) / president@natocharitybazaar.org 
Susanne explained that Concordia has joined our group of confirmed sponsors for 2012.  She also encouraged the members to support our sponsors, as it the same as supporting ourselves.

10. Fundraising Ideas – Susanne Christtreu (President / Sponsorship) / president@natocharitybazaar.org 
Susanne explained that one of our sponsors, Carlos of ACB Volvo, has given us the opportunity to sell entrance tickets to “Kids’ Days”, a huge event held every other year at the Brussels Expo (Atomium).  Two years ago they had 20.000 visitors at the event and this year they expect over 30.000!  This year it will take place on Friday – Sunday (May 11th – 13th).  The entrance tickets for this event normally cost 9€ each (children under 3 years of age are free), but we may sell them for 6€ each and keep 4€!  She encouraged the members to go on line and check out the event by visiting the web-site: www.kidsdays.be/kidsdays/en/index.cfm.  As soon as we know how many tickets we will receive to sell, we will inform the members of the actual logistics of the ticket sales, but they are encouraged to spread the word among their fellow countrymen as well as neighbors and friends.
Karen Kiærskou (NR of Denmark) proposed an “Outdoor-Activities” fundraising, where each of us as well as our friends, family and country​men create a small “piggy bank” in which we deposit a small amount (0,50€ or even 0,20€) every time we leave the house for the purpose of exercising – whether it be for a walk/jog/run in the forest, bike riding, swimming, dancing, yoga or even walking the dog.  By the time we reach December, we will all have saved a substantial amount, which can go to the Bazaar!
11.  Farewells – Susanne Christtreu (President / Sponsorship) / president@natocharitybazaar.org 
Susanne asked if there were any members who were leaving before the next meeting.  Turid Gusdal (ANR Norway) was thanked for all of her hard work and dedication to the Bazaar.  She will be receiving a certificate as soon as possible.   

12.  Closing – Susanne Christtreu (President / Sponsorship) / president@natocharitybazaar.org 

Susanne reminded the members that Mrs. Rasmussen’s Summer Charity Ball is being held on June 16th at 19h30 at the NATO Staff Centre.  She encouraged our members to support this event, as Mrs. Rasmussen supports us (last year she donated 4.000€).
Be sure to mark your calendars with the dates for upcoming General Assembly meetings as follows:
· May 8th 
· June 5th 

· September 11th 

· September 25th 
· October 9th
· October 23rd 
· November 6th 
The General Meeting was adjourned at 11h35
This document is the original and authentic text.

In the event of litigation, the English version of these minutes shall prevail.

Brussels, 18 April 2012
President, Vice President

Treasurer, Full Members

� Turkey recognizes the former Republic of Macedonia with its constitutional name.





